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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Architectural Review Board 
	Elizabeth Swenson, Chairman

Bette Del Giorno, Secretary

	
	
302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125

MINUTES

Regular Meeting


Wednesday, October 13, 2004 at 7:30 p.m.


Middle School Teachers Lounge


60 Sheffield Street


	Jonathan Gibbs

Kingman Snow

Frank Vinciguerra

Guy Pendleton
David Wight


I. CALL TO ORDER Chairman, Elizabeth Swenson, called the regular meeting to order at 7:35pm.
II. ROLL CALL

Attendant Members


Absent Members
Elizabeth Swenson, Chiarman

Jonathon Gibbs

Bette Del Giorno, Secretary

Guy Pendleton

Kingman Snow



Frank Vinciguerra

David Wight

III. OLD BUSINESS

A. “Beach Babies” Special Exception for Day Nursery
210 Boston Post Road (Map 44 / Lot 24-1) Restricted Business B-3 District
Applicant: Mark & Allison McCarthy
Agent: John Matthews, A.I.A.

David Wight recused himself from any deliberations as he was presenting the application.

Mr. Wight reviewed the details for the proposed sign. The sign was proposed  at 12 sft., with 6’ painted white wood posts, beige background and green and blue lettering. Lighting would consist of external illumination from below. Mr. Wight reminded Board members that the lights would be turned off as soon as the center closed at night, around 6:00pm. 
Mr. Wight then reviewed the fencing details. Per the request of the Board to use  wider spacing between the fencing to give it a more open effect, the  pickets were shown with 4” openings between them which is the maximum that can be used at a day care center that provides services to young children. The fence would consist of vinyl posts and beams. Ms. Swenson noted that she preferred the look of cedar versus vinyl as vinyl tends to look “shiny”.
The discussion was continued until the next meeting
B. “O’Connor Insurance” Site Plan and Sign
124 Boston Post Road (Map 44 / Lot 20) Restricted Business B-3 District
Applicant: Everett O’Connor, Owner
Agent: Mike Abel, Essex Sign Co.

The applicant withdrew the application.
IV. NEW BUSINESS

A. “Lorensen Toyota” Sign
235 Middlesex Turnpike (Map 52 / Lot 63-4) Gateway Business B-4 District
Applicant: Jon Lorensen, Owner
Agent: Marc Cohen, ARNCO Sign Co.

Eric Merliss from ARNCO sign was present to represent the applicant. Mr. Merliss stated that the dimensions of the sign of 17’-19/16” x 2’10”, were the smallest dimensions that Toyota offered. The sign would be placed on the used car building and would be internally illuminated with LED lighting, using the same wattage as the existing sign.
MOTION to recommend approval of the sign application for Lorenson Toyota

MOVED by Kingman Snow

SECONDED by Bette Del Giorno

APPROVED by E. Swenson, B. Del Giorno, K. Snow, D. Wight

B. “Swan Funeral Home” Sign
1220 Boston Post Road (Map 28 / Lot 10) Restricted Business B-3 District
Applicant / Agent: Darin Senna, Hartford Sign Co.
The applicant did not attend the meeting. No deliberations took place.
V. REGULAR BUSINESS

A. Meeting Minutes
Corrections to the minutes of 9/27/04:
1.
It should be noted that Mr. Wight recused himself from the Beach Babies application and therefore was abstained from the motion.

2.
Mr. Wight should be listed as an attendant member

MOTION to approve the minutes as corrected

MOVED by Bette Del Girono

SECONDED by Kingman Snow

APPROVED by E. Swenson, B. Del Giorno, K. Snow, D. Wight

B. Correspondence
C. Committee, Representative & Staff Reports
Ms. Swenson noted that after seeing the outcome of North Cove Landing, she would like to review North Cove Crossing again. She will talk to Christine Nelson and Chris Costa to see if this will be possible. Ms. Swenson also discussed the possibility of working more closely with the Wetlands Commission on certain projects.
VI. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 8:35pm

MOVED by Kingman Snow

SECONDED by Elizabeth Swenson

APPROVED by E. Swenson, B. Del Giorno, K. Snow, D. Wight





(	NEXT MEETING	(


	Monday, October 25, 2004 at 7:30 p.m.�	Middle School Teachers Lounge, 60 Sheffield Street
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